Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor Warmisham, Lead Member for Children's Services, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has -

(a) approved the Strategic Business Case for the Building Schools for the Future (BSF) Programme in Salford;

(b) agreed that, in the opinion of the Cabinet, the abovementioned decision is an urgent one, is reasonable in all the circumstances, and is therefore, not subject to call-in;

(c) noted the views of the Council on, and the Council's endorsement of the Cabinet's previous approval in principle of, the Strategic Business Case;

(d) agreed that the Council, between the submission of the BSF Strategic Business Case and the Outline Business Case, explores with the Diocese of Salford, and other interested parties, the potential for Catholic provision at the new Harrop Fold School; 

(e) invited the Bishop of Salford to a meeting of Cabinet to explore the potential for Catholic provision at the new Harrop Fold School;

(f) agreed that the Strategic Business Case be amended to include the following on 

page 36 (Paragraph 3.3.4b – Moorside High School and The Swinton High 

School):-


“The preferred option (1) has advantages of a more central position for a merger of two schools, gives the opportunity of more land and is in the ownership of the City Council.  If the school were to use Beech Farm playing fields, the existing access and use by the local community would be guaranteed if not enhanced.  As a proposal the site has a number of associated issues and planning constraints associated with it, as detailed in Appendix E”; and

(g) agreed that the Chief Executive be authorised to agree minor textual 

amendments to the Strategic Business Case prior to submission.


The reasons are to benefit from a generation opportunity to transform teaching and learning at secondary school level across the City, involving capital expenditure funding of approximately £110,000,000 

Options considered. All Options to deliver the transformational change agenda intended to be delivered by BSF, within the funding envelope available, for all the young people of Salford were considered.

Assessment of Risk: Building Schools for the future is a key strategic risk for the Council.  The Programme Board reviews a detailed risk register on a monthly basis.  Delays to the approval of the Strategic Business Case will result in the programme missing key deadlines as required by Partnerships for Schools and losing the available fund.

The source of funding is Revenue Budget, External Capital Funding from the Department for Education and Skills, and future capital receipts.

Legal advice was obtained from Addleshaw Goddard.

Financial advice was obtained John Spink/Bob McIntyre, and Ernst and Young.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process:- 

Report of the Lead Member for Children's Services to the meetings of the Cabinet held on 14th and 15th November, 2006

Contact Officer: Mike Hall, Assistant Director (Resources)  Tel. No. 0161 778 0140

	This decision is urgent and is not subject to call-in, in accordance with paragraph 5 of the Decision Making Procedure Rules


Signed:  J. Warmisham
Dated:  15th November, 2006


   Lead Member

This decision was published and will come into force on 16th November, 2006
